
 

 

PS FROM BRIAN WOOD:  Before the war, my father went on a pilgrimage to the Isle of Iona as 

a member of the Knights of St Columba. They were there for a few days and, one day, it fell to my dad 

to serve the Mass celebrated by the Archbishop. All went well until the approach of the Sanctus when 

he realised there were no bells to ring in the Sanctuary. He thought quickly what to do and produced 

his large bunch of keys which he shook with great gusto when the time came. The Mass continued as 

normal, and he carried on using the keys. It all seemed to go down very well and no one noticed the 

difference! Dear Jesus, please give eternal rest to my dad and let him rest in peace. Amen. 

 

REPEAT NOTICES 

 

DIOCESAN CENTENARY BALL:  To celebrate the Centenary of our Diocese, there is to be a ball 

which will be held on January 3rd, 2025, at The Villa at Levens, Brettagh Holt. For more details, please 

see the poster in the church porch.  

 

CAFOD’S FAMILY FAST DAY COLLECTION:   CAFOD’s Family Fast Day appeal – 

Harvest (Friday 4 October) - Daniel, a young man in Democratic Republic of Congo, is carving a better 

future for his family with carpentry skills he learned in a CAFOD-funded training centre. Give to 

CAFOD today and you’ll fund training, tools, equipment and safe spaces so more people like Daniel can 

learn new skills and fulfil their God-given potential. Use the envelope in church or give online 

at cafod.org.uk/envelope.   

 

WEST VIEW COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION CELEBRATION DAY:    

This will take place on 9th October, 11 am – 2 pm and we’re all invited! 

Eden Gardens FY7 8DH. Homemade Soup, cakes, gardeners question time and Japanese flower printing 

to celebrate the creation of a new green community hub in Fleetwood. 

Please see notice in church porch for more details.  
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         27th  SUNDAY OF THE YEAR  ~  Year  B  ~   06/10/24 
 

 
Sunday 6th         

0900 (W) 

1100 (M) 

Dot Lister RIP 

People of both parishes  

Monday 7th       No Mass OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY 

Tuesday 8th   1800 (W)  Stan Campy (RIP) 

Wednesday 9th       
 

1000 (M)  

ST JOHN HENRY NEWMAN 

Jonathan Good 

Thursday 10th          1800 (W) Mark Holden (RIP) 

Friday 11th     0930 (W) John & Marie Docherty (Personal Intention) 

Saturday 12th        
0930 (W) 

 

Veronica Greer’s Intentions 

Followed by Confessions during Benediction 

Sunday 13th     
0900 (W) 

1100 (M) 

People of both parishes 

Maria Dallas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      

                    
         
     

 

        

             

              

                  

                             

           SUNDAY MASS IS LIVESTREAMED ON YOUTUBE VIA OUR PARISH WEBSITE  

                The Lady Chapel is open every day from 0800-1700 for private prayer. 
 

                         Confessions during Benediction : Saturday 9.50 – 10.20 
                                                   
          Collection                                     Attendance                        Website  

          29th September    £510.00                          151                         123 Households 
 

Keeping in Touch:     X (formerly Twitter)  https://twitter.com/ssWulstanEdmund             

                         Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/st.wulstansfleetwood /                                    

                               Instagram: St Wulstan & St Edmund 
 

Please pray for:   All the sick and housebound of our parish family and also those in  

care or in hospital. 

 

Please pray for: The repose of the soul of Mark Holden and for his family.  

 

 

 

27th  SUNDAY OF THE YEAR  ~  Year  B  ~   13/10/24 

Sunday 13th         
0900 (W) 

1100 (M) 

People of both parishes 

Maria Dallas 

Monday 14th       No Mass 
 

Tuesday 15th   
 

1800 (W)  

ST TERESA OF AVILA 

Stan Campy (RIP) 

Wednesday 16th       
 

1000 (M)  
Mark Holden (RIP) 

Thursday 17th          
 

1800 (W) 

ST IGNATIUS OF ANTIOCH 

Agnes Witton (Anniversary) 

Friday 18th     
 

NB* 1130 (W) 

ST LUKE, EVANGELIST 

Requiem Mass for Mark Holden (RIP) 

Saturday 19th        
0930 (W) 

 

Robert Groves 

Followed by Confessions during Benediction 

Sunday 20th     
0900 (W) 

1100 (M) 

People of both parishes 

Sick and Housebound 

https://cafod.org.uk/fundraise/parish-fundraising/virtual-envelope
mailto:wulstan1@sky.com
http://www.sswulstanandedmund-fleetwood.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/ssWulstanEdmund


ANNIVERSARIES THIS WEEK:   Alan Berry, George Baines, John Anyon, Elizabeth Jones, 

Margaret Cross, Georgina May Hill, Graham Cole, 

Rose Mansell, John Lynch, Dennis Yeo, Lilian Finlay, Angela Houten, Denis Lupton, Dorothy McKeon, 

Brian Kerr, David Etherington, Robert Wilkinson, Fr Gerry Dunn, Briab Wilkinson, Doreen Jenner, Bob 

Larkin, Stuart Edwards, Rick Bromley,  

 

BAPTISM ANNIVERSARIES:       

Reuben Yardley    11th October 2011   Thomas John Rawcliffe 13th October 2013 

Phoebe Grace Smith   17th October 2010  Olivia May Smith   17th October 2017 

Zachary George Birch   17th October 2017  Jacob James Timms  18th October 2015 

Archie Jack Brooks   19th October 2019  Elizabeth McLellan   20th October 2013 

 

CHURCHES TOGETHER PRAYER CALENDAR: This week we are praying for St Nicholas’ and St 

Wulstan’s & Edmund’s Parishes and the people of Bramley Avenue, Brant Court, Edmondsen Place, Elm 

Street, Hollywood Grove, Holme Avenue, Macbeth Road, Malcolm Place, Poulton Road, Poulton Street, 

Tatham Court and Tees Court  with the prayer: May the peace of Christ be in their hearts and their 

homes.  

 

NEW NOTICES  

 

PLEASE KEEP THIS BULLETIN FOR MASS TIMES FOR THE NEXT TWO WEEKS, THANK YOU. 

 

BONUS BALL WINNERS:   

28th September – No. 12 – Vivienne McCarron & Anne Thompson 

A reminder that SUBS ARE NOW DUE FROM 1st OCTOBER for the new year - £50 for year or £25 

for 6 months. We also have some empty numbers if anyone wants to join. £25 if their number comes up 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR – Saturday 30th November / FUTURE SOCIAL EVENTS:   

There will be a meeting on Monday 14th October at 6pm in the presbytery to discuss arrangements and 

details for our annual Christmas Fair and to, hopefully, arrange a programme of social events for the 

coming year.  

All are welcome, as are new ideas. If you are able to help organise the prize tombola, or indeed any 

other stall, please contact Maria Doherty.  

The Christmas Draw tickets have just arrived and are available from the back of church. There is also a 

list of Draw Prizes at the back of church, for those who would like to donate a prize. 

 

QUIZ NIGHT THANK YOU:   Thank you to all who supported our recent Quiz Night, 70 people 

attended and an enjoyable night was had by all. £295 was raised for parish funds.   

 

JAM JARS WANTED!:  Sheila Walsh is beginning her annual jam making and would appreciate jam 

jars. They can be left at the back of church. Thank you.  

 

REQUIEM MASS FOR MARK HOLDEN:   Please note that there will be no 9.30am Mass on 

Friday 18th October as the Requiem Mass for Mark Holden will be held in church at 11.30am.  

May he rest in peace.  

 

CHURCH CLEANING:   Please could you spare some time for Church Cleaning? If you can, please 

come on Monday 7th October at 9.30am. Please enter by the choir door. Thank you.   

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS:  Please note our parish email address is being changed to come 

into line with the diocese data protection and cyber security policies. The new email address is 

stwulstan.fleetwood@lrcd.org.uk the old email address of wulstan1@sky.com will  be phased out 

over time and a message sent to those using it with the details of the updated email address. 

 

FAITH & JUSTICE EVENT - ‘BRINGING COMMUNITIES ALIVE’:   This will be held on 

Saturday 12th October from 10.30am - 3pm at the Lancaster Cathedral Social Centre, 

Balmoral Road, Lancaster, LA4 3BT Speakers will include: Bishop Paul Swarbrick, Sir 

John Battle and Clare Dixon from CAFOD. You are most welcome to attend for some or all of 

the day but please bring your own lunch if you are attending over the lunchtime period. Tea and 

coffee will be provided. If you would like to register your interest to come please contact Sue 

Grubic - ldfjsue@gmail.com or by text on 07791444417  

  

THANK YOU – GREAT INFLATABLES WALK: Jim, Wyn and Angela would like to say thanks 

to our very generous parishioners who donated for the charity walk for Bone Cancer Research 

Trust. The sun shone for us and the day was a great success.  Over sixty people joined in the 

walk and £14500 has been raised.  Those of you who follow us on Facebook will have seen the 

photos and we hope to get some copies when Jim and Wyn return from Rome. Thanks also for 

your continued prayers for Jen, who is doing very well with her recovery at the moment. 

 

HEALTHIER FLEETWOOD NEWS – COMMUNITY CAFÉ AT ‘THE HUB’: 

We regularly update on all the Good News coming out of The Hub, the former Fleetwood 

Hospital building, and as the next exciting phase of the development, applications are open to 

operate the venue's Community Cafe. Fleetwood Trust are the owners of the building, and their 

CEO Charley Wilkinson says, "We are seeking a social enterprise or charity, whose values align 

to ours, who would be interested in operating the new facility. It would suit someone who is 

socially minded, with an entrepreneurial spirit and puts people and community at the heart of 

their decision making. Also, a creative programme of volunteering would be an advantage”. 

From stakeholder discussions in 2019 and 2023 it was identified that the cafe should be an 

'energetic and active place in the community' and the time has come for us to make that vision 

a reality and bring to life the beating heart of our Hub."  

The cafe is located on the ground floor inside the Hub, is currently being renovated and will 

complete the ground floor, already occupied by a wide range of services and organisations 

including Regenda Homes, Fylde Coast Macmillan Information and Support Service, Blackpool 

and The Fylde College, Fleetwood Town Community Trust, Fleetwood Youth Hub, Counselling in 

the Community Charity and NHS Outpatients along with the ambulance service - all of whom 

bring a significant amount of daily footfall to The Hub. 

The hours required for operation are 8am to 6pm, 6 days a week including Saturday. 

> For more information on this opportunity and to submit an expression of interest please 

email charley.wilkinson@fleetwoodtrust.co.uk 

 
BURTON’S TEA ROOM – MOUNT GATE LODGE: This venue has also been opened as a 

Community Cafe. The venue will offer cake, hot and cold drinks with the vision to deliver a 

range of other exciting community projects. Employees will feel a part of the community and 

help develop their social skills as they connect with residents, developing hospitality, catering 

skills, and gaining valuable work experience. The café will initially open Monday to Friday from 

9.30am to 2.30pm. > Follow Burton's Tea Room on Facebook 
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